
CENTRAL COUNCIL OF THE STUDENT ASSEMBLY  
RESOLUTION 

Thursday, March 12, 2020 
 

 
In light of the many decisions made since our last email, we deemed it necessary to reach out 

once again regarding the posters slandering President Wippman. . 
 
 
This afternoon, members of the Student Assembly had the opportunity to sit down with President 
Wippman and Dean Martinez for a discussion of Hamilton’s recent policy changes. During that 
forty-minute ​meeting​, we spoke with them about many of the concerns expressed today by the 
student body. In response to some of these questions, an answer was immediately available; as 
for others, more deliberation will need to take place during the coming weeks. 
 
 
We ask that you carefully read and re-read all of the recent and upcoming communications from 
the administration, and we sincerely regret that some questions cannot yet be given definitive 
answers. Present circumstances will inevitably give rise to some amount of stress, worry, and 
discomfort, and it is crucial that we show solidarity with those students for whom recent events 
pose particular difficulty. As your representatives, peers, and classmates, though, we also ask 
that you resist the temptation to panic, to assign blame, to point fingers. The situation is 
constantly evolving, but we assure you that our administrators are working hard to respond 
appropriately and with our best interests in mind. It is crucial that we comply with their guidance 
and that we use our voices to alleviate, not exacerbate the stress of our classmates. 
 
 
Please feel free to reach out to any of us with questions or concerns. We wish you all a safe 
break. 

 


